

**R-33** 

Date:

April 15, 2008

To:

Honorable Mayor and City Council

From:

Councilwoman Gerrie Schipske, Chair Personnel and Civil Service Committee

Subject:

RECOMMENDED APPOINTMENTS TO CHARTER COMMISSIONS

The Personnel and Civil Service Committee, at its meeting held April 1, 2008, considered communications relative to the above subject.

It is the recommendation of the Personnel and Civil Service Committee to the City Council that the communications be received and the following appointments confirmed: Citizen Police Complaint Commission (1 new appointment) and Planning Commission (2 new appointments).

Respectfully submitted,

PERSONNEL AND CIVIL SERVICE COMMITTEE

Councilwoman Gerrie Schipske, Chair

Prepared by: Gloria Harper





## MAYOR BOB FOSTER

April 1, 2008

CITY OF LONG BEACH

MEMBERS OF THE PERSONNEL AND CIVIL SERVICE COMMITTEE City of Long Beach

RE: Recommendation to receive one new appointment to the Citizen Police Complaint Commission and two new appointments to the Planning Commission pursuant to Section 509 of the City Charter.

## **Citizen Police Complaint Commission**

Monica Blumenfield - New Appointment to the 5<sup>th</sup> District Specific Category

## **Planning Commission**

Donita Van Horik – New Appointment to serve the un-expired term left by Commissioner Matthew Jenkins, which is set to expire June 30, 2011.

Becky Blair – New Appointment to serve the un-expired term left by Commissioner Mort Stuhlbarg, which is set to expire June 30, 2009.

## Recommended Action

Approve recommendation.

Dated: March 25, 2008

Mayor Bob Foster City of Long Beach